Natural Sciences Chairs Council

July 21, 2008
1:00-3:10 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College (almost ready to be released) and each department (Kinesiology done); Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum (visited Alf Museum, visiting local museums); Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1-closed); Nursing 3- Morris hired, one position closed, one offer being prepared); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for June 16, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Ted – He has concerns that the orientation schedules are not being adhered to and that departments are not being updated.  There also appear to be too many afternoon advising sessions.
· Lory – The monitors for each building have arrived. They will be installed prior to the start of the fall quarter.  Installation sites are CS lobby, PS lobby, JB 3rd floor opposite elevators, and HPE foyer leading upstairs.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Course Fee Collections and Reporting – No report.
· Approvals over $500 – The Dean has to approve any expenditure over $500 including travel. The attached forms are to be submitted to the Dean for travel and the form must show the funding source. Hiring faculty does not need to be approved through the Dean.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer – Summer session II begins on July 28th. Census date is August 5th.
b. Fall – For those classes which are already full, open additional seats for additional enrollment, or make wait lists to fill spots that become open in the first few days. For those classes that are missing book orders please make sure the book order is made as soon as possible. Also, please enter the instructor name for scheduled classes in PeopleSoft. Late registration begins on August 7th.
c. Winter – Still in schedule build phase. Final review will be sent out on September 15th. Final changes to the schedule must be made by September 19th to be included in the class schedule.
2.
Scholarship awards to date (Ada) – Ada reported that she received all of the applications by the deadline. She passed out an attachment showing the recipient names of each scholarship. She feels the process went fairly smoothly and asked for input from the chairs for the next cycle of applications. Recipients will be required to send thank you notes to the scholarship donors. 
3.
Miscellaneous Course Fee applications – The window is open for submitting applications to increase course fees if necessary. Get the paperwork done by early September and forward to John Craig for his input. Make sure to put the justification for the increase on the cover letter. 
4.
Ideas for first Scherba talk (see attachment) – Per the attachment, ideas were listed for the first talk. In addition, the Dean recommended Stuart Sumida as a possible speaker. The group agreed that Stuart was a good choice. This item was then tabled until the next meeting to see if more ideas could be generated.
5.
Compensation and enrollment for online courses – The question was asked, “Should faculty be paid more for teaching online courses?” There was a discussion and some felt that if the enrollment is above the norm for that course that the faculty should be given extra resources, such as a grader or perhaps more units. It was then determined that each course should be evaluated by the department chair on a class by class basis and then a decision should be made as to whether or not extra resources should be granted.
6.
Leadership development efforts and strategies to develop the next generation of leadership (deans, associate deans, and chairs) – The Dean stated that there doesn’t seem to be anything in place to cultivate the next generation of leaders within our college. He asked for some input and suggestions. There was a discussion and the Dean said that there are programs available for those who are interested in leadership positions. The Dean agreed to assist with the cost for faculty that choose these types of programs that will help the faculty prepare to become a department chair. This item was then tabled until the next meeting to cultivate additional ideas.
7.
Student Advising and Orientation – 

Summer Orientation Programs – 10:30-1:00 department (Day 1 only) – see attachment for assigned faculty.
1. July 21, 2008 (Monday)

2. July 26, 2008 (Saturday)

3. August 11, 2008 (Monday)

5. August 13, 2008 (Wednesday)

8.
  Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings 
· PS building – John did a walkthrough of the building today with David DeMauro. It is on schedule for occupancy. The official date of occupancy is yet to be determined. 
· The Fire Marshal has signed off that the building is ready for occupancy.
· Health Science is scheduled to move on August 4th. The nutrition lab will not be moved at this time due to potable water issues.  

· Physics will begin their move on August 12th.

· The follow-up moves are scheduled for August 26th.

· Keys for the PS building will be issued on August 4 and 5 in the college office.
b. Observatory – We are currently working on getting the official cost estimate. We had a second visit from Weingart for a possible $250k donation. We have not had a response from the family that may be donating $800k for naming the Observatory. There is a $600k earmark that may be coming through Jerry Lewis’ office. The Dean recently submitted a $750k proposal for a federal grant. 
c. New Nursing Building –We have passed the 100% design development stage. Next stage will be construction documents for bidding purposes. The new building is expected to be completed and ready for use in Winter, 2010.
d. Other Construction News – CPDC is talking about making “Science Lane” in front of the Geology shed with at least grading and possibly a paved road. President Karnig is interested in a possible Civil Engineering program. There is a promising donor with approximately $10 million. 

